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We can restore 

native plants to our 

environment one 

garden at a time. 

 
 

A Message from the Chapter President  
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
Recently, I have been inquiring of our 

members, the reasons they first came to a 
meeting and why they have continued to 

be part of the Nature Coast Chapter FNPS. 
The reasons range from enjoying and 

learning from our various programs to wanting to learn how 
plant native plants, to being passionate about 
our environment. There are probably as 
many reasons as people but we do have a 
mission that we all agree on and strive for 
and that is to Preserve, Conserve, and 
Restore the Native Plants and Native 
Plant Communities of Florida.  
 
There is a place for every single person to 
help make this happen. We may sometimes 
feel we are fighting against the tide when we 
see whole areas of pristine land being developed and 
planted with buildings and exotic plants, but each of us in 
our own way and collectively as a chapter and even more 
so by being part of the state organization of FNPS can 
make a difference. By being members, we support FNPS on 
the state level in its endeavors to enhance our mission. Our 
membership is the major support of FNPS. 
 
The types of issues that are addressed on the state level 
would be to support any Florida legislative action that 
affects our state environmental land acquisition 
program, Florida Forever, as well as initiatives by state 
and local land acquisition efforts for preservation and 
conservation. FNPS also addresses state or local action 
that affects the viability of native plants and 

native plant communities. Issues on a state, regional 
and local level that involve land development are 
addressed. On the chapter level, we have programs and 
field trips all related to fulfilling our mission. Some programs 
involve science and our environment and others involve 
gardening. Field trips vary from walking through preserves 
at various seasons searching for wildflowers and learning 
about plant communities, to kayaking or even bicycling 

through our beautiful state lands and 
waterways. We also provide grants to public 
agencies to plant native plant gardens. We 
are always looking for appropriate ways to 
encourage people to plant native. One of 
the ways we need to do more for our 
mission is to attend public events and 
educate others about the Nature Coast 
Chapter and FNPS.   
 

On an individual member level, we can do so 
much. We can RESTORE NATIVE PLANTS TO OUR 
ENVIRONMENT ONE GARDEN AT A TIME. What a great 
slogan that is! We now have a committee, 
Landscape/Garden Consultant Committee, to help those 
who request to plan a garden and find appropriate plants.  
 
We all have lots of ideas and the executive committee 
needs to hear them in order to spread the word. If anyone 
knows a venue where we should be to hand out literature or 
talk to people, we need to know. We can invite friends to a 
meeting to listen to one of our programs. Where should we 
be putting our brochures? Every idea is a good one and we 
want to hear from you. 

Jonnie Spitler, President 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 
Nature Coast Chapter meetings, field trips, and activities are open to FNPS members and the public alike. Monthly meetings are held 
the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at Land O’ Lakes Community Center,  5401 Land O’ Lakes Blvd (US 41), Land O’ Lakes, 
FL 34639 in the back meeting room. Entrance is off the courtyard on the south side of the building. See page 6 for contact information. 

March – April 2015 

FNPS Promotes the 
Preservation, Conservation, 

and Restoration of the Native 

Plants and Native Plant 
Communities of Florida. 
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 NATURE COAST CHAPTER  

FLORIDA NATIVE PLANT SALE! 

 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 

Saturday, March 28 from 10 AM to 2 PM 

Set-up for volunteers begins at 8 AM 
 

Harvester United Methodist Church 

2432 Collier Parkway, Land O' Lakes, 34639 
The church is located just north of SR 54 on the  

east side of Collier Parkway. 
 

We will have a variety of quality nursery grown native plants for sale, as well as books. 

Also, Pasco Master Gardener Information Table with free literature. 

VOLUNTEERS needed for set-up and sale. No experience required! 

Please sign up at the February or March Nature Coast Chapter meeting or contact Peggy 

Gretchen at herculesmpg@hotmail.com or (813) 991-4812. 

THANKS AND HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 
 

Members, bring your plants to sell at the sale! 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Meetings/Program
 

Tuesday, March 10 
7:00 pm Land O’ Lakes Community Center 
 
Speaker: Troy Springer 
Program: Living with a Self-Sustaining Yard 
 
Through his years of experience designing, building and 
maintaining ecofriendly landscapes, Troy will talk about and 
share photographs on how to approach building and 
maintaining your yard to be aesthetically pleasing, yet 
functioning properly ecologically. 
. 

Bio:  Troy started a landscape business in 1992 while in 

college at USF then realized his business was harming wildlife. 

He started to learn about natives and opened Springer 

Environmental Services in 2005. In his quest to earn more about 

native plants he discovered FNPS and been very active in the 

Suncoast Chapter since 2004. He hopes to put in many more years 

of service to native plant conservation. She and her fellow land 

conservationists continue to negotiate with both private and public 

agencies, advocating for permanent, connected corridors and 

greenways. Contact info: (813) 967-4538, (813) 659-0370 

troy@springerenvironmental.com 

Tuesday, April 14 
7:00 pm Land O’ Lakes Community Center 
 
Speaker: Paul Trunk 
Program: Dragonflies of West Central Florida 
 
This talk will give you the natural history, interesting facts 
and identification tips for dragonflies of west central Florida. 
 

Bio: Paul has a BS degree in Science Education from FSU. 

He has been a birder since he was 15 and has been watching 

dragonflies since 1986. He does programs on dragonflies each 

summer at Booker Creek Preserve. Contact info: (727) 430-0368  

(cell); (727) 447-4785 (home) ptrunk@gmail.com

mailto:herculesmpg@hotmail.com
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Field Trips
 

Lizzie Hart Sink 

Sunday, March 15 

10:00 am at the Withlacoochee Forest 
 

The Lizzie Hart Sink is a large sinkhole depression in the 

Withlacoochee Forest that is a part of the Brooksville Ridge, 

one of a few areas that was above sea level when most of 

Florida was under water. The area is interesting in itself, but 

especially so since our guide, Sid Taylor, Withlacoochee 

State Forest Ranger, says it has beech trees that are 

normally not found this far south in Florida. According to 

FNPS and one of our speakers last year, Dr. Walter Taylor 

(no relation to Sid), beech trees are only found as far south 

as Alachua County (Gainesville). Come find out who is right, 

and my money is on Sid, whose knowledge of the local 

plants and the Withlacoochee Forest is incredible. Sid also 

led us on our walk in November. 
 

We will be walking on mostly flat trails, however there may 

be some rocky terrain due to the karst topography. Bring a 

lunch and water.   

  

Directions: Take the Suncoast Parkway north to where it ends. 

Turn right (south) onto Rt. 98. Take that to the first intersection, 

CR 491 (Lecanto Hwy.) and turn left. Take 491 to the first 

intersection and turn right on CR 480 (Stage Coach Rd.) Travel 

just over 1 mile and watch for Sid’s white FFS truck on the north 

(left) side. We will shuttle from there to Trail 22. 

 

 

Boat Springs, Aripeka 
Saturday, April 18  

9:30 am 

We’ll meet at the parking lot for Aripeka Baptist Church, 

18731 Aripeka Rd, about 2 miles west of US 19. From there 

we’ll “truckpool” to the property. We’ll walk for about 2 hours 

total on moderately easy terrain. We hope to be able to see 

the Springs and will visit the boat basin that leads to the 

Gulf. Chapter members, Julie Wert and Richard Stauffer, 

will lead our walk. As members of the Gulf Coast 

Conservancy, they are also a part of the group that worked 

for over 20 years to get this property preserved. Since this 

property was just acquired in December of 2014, we will be 

among the first groups to explore it. 
 

The property has 53 acres in Hernando County and 28 

acres in Pasco County. It has a mosaic of unusual physical 

features including springs, a spring run, a natural sand ridge 

with elevations approaching 40 feet, together with 

freshwater swamps that support the adjoining saltwater 

estuary of Hammock Creek. This 80+ acre property is part 

of the headwaters of Hammock Creek spring system, 

located in Aripeka on the Gulf of Mexico at the Hernando 

and Pasco County line. The Hammock Creek spring system 

includes Boat, Magnolia, Aripeka 1 and 2 Springs which all 

flow into Hammock Creek that connects with the Gulf of 

Mexico. The acquisition property includes the spring run 

from Magnolia Spring District. Boat Springs will protect the 

water resources of the Hammock Creek spring system, link 

existing District ownerships and enhance the natural 

systems of the Weekiwachee Preserve, and as we will see, 

will also provide passive recreational opportunities to the 

public. 
 

Bring water, sunscreen, bug spray if needed, and a lunch. 

After the walk we will go to Julie’s beautiful native plant 

property for a picnic. 
 

Directions:  We’ll meet at the parking lot for Aripeka Baptist 

Church, 18731 Aripeka Rd, about 2 miles west of US 19. From 

there we’ll “truckpool” to the property. 

 

Photos from January 17th field 

trip to Circle Bar B Preserve 

Karen Wright, 2015 Karen Wright, 2015 

Karen Wright, 2015 
 

Karen Wright, 2015 Karen Wright, 2015 
 

Karen Wright, 2015 

 
Gail Parsons, 2015 
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The Circle of Water 
All of the water that ever has been or ever will be is here now.  It sits, it runs, it rises as mist.  It 
evaporates and falls again as rain or snow.  You cannot pollute a drop of water anywhere without 
eventually poisoning some distant place. 

Michael Furtman 
 

Conservation Chair News
 

AAMMEENNDDMMEENNTT  11,,  LLOOCCAALL  AACCTTIIOONN  
  

On January 26
th
, Julie Wert, Chapter Representative, Jan 

Howie, Conservation Chair, Mac Davis, Environmental Land 
Acquisition Committee for Pasco County, and Linda 
Prescott, Environmental Land Program for Hernando 
County met with State Senator Wilton Simpson and State 
Representative Amanda Murphy. The purpose of these 
meetings was to discuss the implementation of 
Amendment 1. Senator Simpson represents 
District 18 that includes parts of Pasco, 
Hernando, and Sumter Counties. He is Vice 
Chairman of the Senate Environmental 
Preservation Conservation Committee and he 
informed us that the committee is already involved 
in discussions about the Amendment, holding hearings, 
and will draft a legislative proposal. It was this committee 
that drafted the excellent Springs Bill in the last legislative 
session that unfortunately did not even get heard in the 
House. The group found Senator Simpson to be 
knowledgeable about the process and the legislative 
structure that will need to be formulated for a satisfactory 
implementation of Amendment 1. One of the important 
points the group was making was that a better 
representation of scientists and fewer political appointees 
was needed on the committee that will determine which 
projects are funded. 
 
It was encouraging that this first step to enact the legislation 
appears to be going well. This will be a difficult task, as 

each region and environmental group will lobby for their 
specific needs, and satisfying all will be impossible. 
The House of Representatives will draft their own bill. 
Therefore, Julie Wert, Mac Davis, and Linda Prescott also 
met with State Representative Amanda Murphy, District 36, 
West Pasco. They found that Amanda Murphy was not as 
informed about the details of Amendment 1 as was Senator 

Simpson, but was very appreciative of and receptive to 
the information that the group provided to her. It was a 

good opportunity to get her thinking about 
environmental issues and the implementation of 

Amendment 1. One example about why this 
was important was that Representative 

Murphy said that a group from Miller’s Bayou 
was advocating for Amendment 1 funds to 
dredge the Bayou saying that it would 

improve things for fish and wildlife! Once both the Senate 
and House draft their bill, negotiations will begin to draft a 
bill acceptable to both that will then hopefully be passed into 
law. Senator Simpson suggested that we can monitor the 
process by going to the website of the Senate 
Environmental Preservation Conservation Committee, 
follow the proceedings, and make brief comments on the 
site. Let’s do that, because as we have frequently found, 
public opinion counts. We need to get this right, so all of our 
hard work will not be in vain. 

Jan Howie, Conservation Chair 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Welcome New Members:  
Lauren Richards,  

Bill & LaVerne Wampler  
Jeanene Arrington-Fisher 

 Victoria & Terry Smith  

 
Welcome Back Renewing Members: 

Doris Bareiss 
Eugene Pool 

Kathy Sanborn 
 

New members get a free book.  

See Jonnie Spitler 

 

SPEAKERS BUREAU 

 

We need speakers to inspire and educate the 

public! If you want to share your successful 

techniques and love of native plants to local 

community organizations and homeowners 

associations contact Jonnie Spitler at   

(813) 948-8472 or jspitler1120@gmail.com. 
 

mailto:jspitler1120@gmail.com
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“If you plant 

it, wildlife 

will come.” 

Remember, we can restore native 

plants to our environment  

one garden at a time! 

Landscape/Garden News
 

Do you need guidance for your native-plant 
landscaping projects? Would you like to share 

your knowledge of native-plant landscaping 
with other members and the community? The 

Nature Coast chapter has recently created a committee to 
satisfy both needs, with Annie Johnson as the chairperson. 
Committee members will come to your home, whether you 
are an FNPS member or not, help you develop landscape 
ideas, and guide you on native plant selection. 
 
One goal of the Landscape/Garden Committee is to 
motivate and prepare you to apply for a FNPS landscape 
award. The FNPS gives out this award every year for 
residential landscaping. Check out this website 
http://www.fnps.org/what-we-do/landscaping or “The 

Palmetto” newsletter for details. Even if you aren’t 
interested in applying for an award, this committee hopes to 
inspire you to use native plants in your landscape.   
 
We need members to help with the consulting! Annie invites 
anyone interested in being on the committee to contact her 

at (352) 518-0545 or  annjohnson.eotrf@gmail.com. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

  

Landscape tips for March & April: HOW TO PLANT TREES & SHRUBS

January and February are the months to plant trees and shrubs. 
It’s not too late! The plants are awakening from dormancy. If they 

are planted now, they will awaken in their new home. 
 

 It is better to plant a larger plant 2"+ above the soil 
level as it will sink as the soil settles. NEVER plant 
a plant below the level it is in the pot. The hole 
should be wider than it is deep. The depth should 
be just a little bit deeper than the pot.  

 

 If you planting a tap-root tree, like a pine or 
buckeye, do go as deep as the root, making sure 
the root is straight down and not "J-rooted", 
curved/curled at the bottom.  

 

 Gently loosen the roots and spread them into the 
width of the new hole. Check to make sure there 
are no roots encircling the plant. These are called 
"strangler roots"; they will eventually strangle the 
plant as it grows. They can be cut. 

 

 Because the plants are native, there is no need to 
amend the soil. If you do, mix any amendments 
(compost, if a heavy clay or sandy soil) with native 
soil. Back fill the soil into the hole, watering as you 
do to wash the soil in & around the roots. Do not 
mound the soil around the base of the plant as this 
encourages weak superficial roots to grow at the 
base of the plant. I trench my plants at the edge of 
the root-zone, which is the width of the roots tips 
from the trunk of the plant. This will help prevent 
water runoff from around the base of the new plant. 
Water well. 
 

 I cover the root zone with many layers (1/2"+) of 
newspaper then mulch with pine straw, leaves, etc. 
This prevents weed growth. DO NOT put mulch up 
to the base of the tree, but leave an area 4"-6" 
away from the stem or trunk. This is for the same 
reason as not putting soil around the base of the 
plant. 

 

 Please DO NOT use cypress mulch, as the 
ecosystems that filter our water are being destroyed 
when it is harvested. The best mulch to use is 
Enviromulch made from the invasive melaleuca 

trees. It is more bug resistant than cypress. 

First year the plant sleeps; second year, it creeps; 
third year, leaps! Love your plants and they will 
love you back. And now is the time to get your 
garden ready for the spring - March 28, 2015 
plant sale. HAPPY GARDENING!!! 

Annie Johnson, Landscape Chair 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

http://www.fnps.org/what-we-do/landscaping
mailto:annjohnson.eotrf@gmail.com
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CHAPTER DIRECTORY 
 

OFFICERS: 
President: Jonnie Spitler   813.435.8143    jspitler1120@gmail.com  
Vice President: Mary Ellen Gotto   727.264.8701   mefgotoh@aol.com 
Treasurer: Stephen Joyce   813.767.3131    savinhillbill@gmail.com 
Chapter Representative: Julie Wert   727.863.1363    aripekajule@verizon.net 
Secretary: Sharon Holding   727.843.9771    sharholdi@cs.com 
 
CHAIRPERSONS: 
Newsletter Editor: Karen Watrous   813.528.2368    karen_watrous@yahoo.com 
Publicity Chair: Sandra Vanno   727.376.7663    svanno@tampabay.rr.com 
Membership:  Jonnie Spitler 813.435.8143    jspitler1120@gmail.com 
Refreshments: Pat Kelly  352.588.0266    patriciak03@gmail.com 
Books: Sharon Holding   727.247.7367    sharholdi@cs.com 
Conservation Chair:  Jan Howie   727.848.7689    janicehowie@aol.com 
Program Coordinator: Pat Kelly   352.588.0266    patriciak03@gmail.com 
Field Trip Coordinator: Jan Howie   727.848.7689    janicehowie@aol.com 
Landscape/Garden Consultant:  
 Annie Johnson  352.518.0545  annjohnson.eotrf@gmail.com 

 

 
Chapter website: pasconativeplants.org 

E-mail: naturecoastfnps@gmail.com 
 

www.meetup.com/Nature-Coast-Native-Plant-Society/ 
www.facebook.com/PascoNativePlants 

twittter.com/NatureCoastFNPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submit suggestions, articles, or 

photos by April 1 to  Karen 

Watrous (813) 528-2368 or 

karen_watrous@yahoo.com. 

LOCAL SOURCES FOR 

NATIVE PLANTS 

 

Cypress Acres Wildflower Nursery 

Growing 1-gallon native flowering plants and  

butterfly favorites. Open to public by appointment. 

8632 Ehren Cut-Off, Land O' Lakes 

(813) 388-3111 

dbarnard5@tampabay.rr.com 

 

Ritaôs Nursery 

Specializing in butterfly and hummingbird attractors. 

Call for appointment, Brooksville. 

(727) 365-4147  

smokduck@wildblue.net 

 

Restless Natives Nursery 

Specializing in Native Milkweeds 

Visits by appointment, custom orders for all native 

wild flowers, delivery available.  

1731 Hunter Lane, Tarpon Springs 

(813) 716-2348  

www.facebook.com/restlessnativesnursery 

 

 

REGIONAL SOURCES 

FOR NATIVE PLANTS 

 

http://www.afnn.org/ 

http://www.floridawildflowers.com/ 

Asclepias tuberosa 
John Bradford, Florida Native Plant Society 

 
Karen P. Watrous, 2014 

mailto:jspitler1120@gmail.com
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mailto:annjohnson.eotrf@gmail.com
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fpasconativeplants.org&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNGJ3hQ6FNRTiogdF3tJyiZc5v_Vmg
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fpasconativeplants.org&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNGJ3hQ6FNRTiogdF3tJyiZc5v_Vmg
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fpasconativeplants.org&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNGJ3hQ6FNRTiogdF3tJyiZc5v_Vmg
mailto:naturecoastfnps@gmail.com
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mailto:smokduck@wildblue.net
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CREEPING SAGE              by Peggy A. Gretchen 

                FNPS Member 

               Pasco Master Gardener 

 

Botanical Name:  Salvia misella, Salvia riparia, Salvia privoides 

 

Common Name:  Creeping Sage, Florida Keys Sage, Southern 

River Sage, or  Central Florida Sage 

 

Family:  Lamiaceae (Mint) 

 

Type of Plant:  Native perennial wildflower / flowering 

groundcover.   

Height:  usually 6 – 8 inches, up to 1 foot.  Width:  to 3 feet.  

How to Identify: 
Leaves:  Light green, opposite, ovate (broader below the middle with the ends round), stalked, toothed, blades slightly 

extending onto the petioles (leaf stalk). Stems are square, and hairy. 

Flowers:  Tiny but abundant stalked flowers, two-lipped and purplish-blue, widely scattered along a slender main 

stem (raceme).  

Flowering Time:  Spring – summer - fall. 

Fruit:  Small, brown seed capsules. 

 

Habitat:  Hammocks (woods) and thickets. 

 

Distribution:  Central and South Florida.  Hardiness Zones:  9 – 11.  

 

Landscape Use / Wildlife Benefit:  Adaptable native flowering groundcover for use in shady areas. Good for 

planting under trees and along fences or as a low border. Not too aggressive for small spaces. An alternative to the 

non-native Asiatic jasmine. Small butterflies will visit for nectar. 

 

Cultivation: 

Soil:  Sandy to organic, well-drained. 

Light:  Partial sun - full shade.  Prefers bright shade. 

Water:  Prefers moist.  Adapts to dry conditions. 

Miscellaneous:  Fast growing. Will outcompete weeds. May be mowed after blooming. Will tolerate passive foot 

traffic. Requires little maintenance. May shear if it gets too tall. 

 

Propagation:  By seed or cuttings. 

 

Availability:  Cypress Acres Nursery, Wilcox Nursery. See your FANN (Florida Association of Native Nurseries) 

Directory or www.plantrealflorida.org! 

 

 

References: 

Florida Association of Native Nurseries, 2013 Guide for Real Florida Gardeners 

Taylor, Walter Kingsley, The Guide to Florida Wildflowers, Dallas, Texas, Taylor Publishing Co., 1992. 

Wunderlin, Richard P., Guide to the Vascular Plants of Florida, Gainesville, Florida, University Press of Florida, 

1998.
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Newsletter Publication 

Nature Coast Chapter of the Florida Native Plant Society 

5218 Eagle Island Dr. 

Land O Lakes Fl 34639 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The purpose of the Florida Native Plant Society is the  preservation, conservation, and restoration of 
the native  plants and native plant communities of Florida . FNPS Website: www.fnps.org 

 

http://www.fnps.org/

